
 

 

[Van Liew, Lula] 
 
 

Zula M. VanLiew [Van Liew1] 

 
Zula M., the fifteen-year-old daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Fred H. Van Liew, 

passed away early Saturday morning at the home of her grandparents, Mr. 
and Mrs. Richard Hicks, of Auburn. She became ill last January and in July 

was removed to her grandparents’ home where it was hoped that she would 
gain strength and recover. 

She entered Union springs High School in September, 1919, where she 

showed remarkable ability as a student, her average at the end of the first 
quarter being second highest in the high school department.  She was very 

popular with both teachers and schoolmates and was greatly beloved by all 
wo knew her.  Her loss will be deeply mourned. 

Besides her parents [Fred and Louise] she is survived by five brothers, 
John, Charles, Ralph, George and Myron. 

The funeral services were held from her late home in the town of Ledyard 
on Monday afternoon at 2 o’clock, Rev. John Price of the First Universalist 

Church of Auburn officiating.  two duetts [sic], “Sometime We’ll Understand” 
and “There’ll Be No Night There” were rendered by Mrs. Frank Austin and 

Mrs. Frank [Sarah Van Liew] Wood.  She was laid to rest in the family plot in 
Fleming beside her twin sister, Lula, who died in infancy [in 1906]. 

The bearers were four cousins, Austin and Warren Van Liew, Herbert 
Loveland and Avery Wood. 

There were many beautiful floral tributes from sympathizing friends. 

The relatives from out of town who attended the funeral were Mr. and 
Mrs. Richard Hicks, Sr., and daughter Flossie, Richard Hicks, Jr., Mr. and 

Mrs. Charles Pearce and family, Mrs. William Cuff, Mrs. Mabel Loveland and 
daughter, Mr. and Mrs. Guy Van Liew of Auburn, Mr. and Mrs. Edward Van 

Liew of Mapleton and Mr. and Mrs. Frank Wood of Venice Center. 
 

 
Union Springs Advertiser, Union Springs NY, Thu. 9 Sep 1920 

 
 

 
Transcribed on 6 Aug 2016 by Karen E. Dau of Rochester, NY 

                                                 
1 Her marker in the Fleming Cemetery shows this spelling, which is used in the rest of the 

obituary. 


